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All Director Decisions will be appealed to the Planning Commission. Planning Commission decisions are 
appealed to the City Council and require the submittal of an Appeal to the City Council form and can be obtained 
from the City Clerk’s Office or on the City Clerk’s website. 

Fee Payment. Fee amounts for this application can be found online within the City’s Comprehensive Fee 
Schedule based on the level or Tier of the decision (see below). The fee must be paid at the time of the submittal 
of this form. 

APPELLANT INFORMATION 
Name: __________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone: ______________________ 

Email: _______________________ 

APPEAL REQUEST 
In accordance with the procedures set forth in Title 17, Chapter 17.126 of the San Luis Obispo Municipal 
Code, I hereby appeal the decision of the (select one of the following): 

Tier 2: 
☐ Zoning Hearing Officer (e.g., Minor Use Permit (MUP), Variance, Tentative Parcel Map, Creek

Setback Exception, etc.) or

☐ Community Development Director (e.g., Minor or Moderate Development Review)

Tier 3: 
☐ Community Development Director (e.g., Director’s Actions.)

Tier 4: 
☐ Community Development Director (e.g., Home Occupation Permit, Non-profit Special Event, Tree

Removals, etc.)

APPEAL OF DIRECTOR DECISION 
Community Development Department, Planning Division 
919 Palm Street, San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 
T 805.781.7170    E planning@slocity.org  

Per Municipal Code Chapter 17.126, any person may appeal a decision of any official body, except those 
administrative decisions requiring no discretionary judgment. Appeals must be filed within ten calendar days 
of the rendering of a decision which is being appealed. If the tenth day is a Saturday, Sunday, or holiday, 
the appeal period shall extend to the next business day. The appeal shall concern a specific action and shall 
state the grounds for appeal. 

https://www.slocity.org/government/department-directory/city-clerk/appeal-procedures-and-forms
https://www.slocity.org/government/department-directory/finance/finance/revenue/-folder-1857#docan3198_9139_5844
https://www.slocity.org/government/department-directory/finance/finance/revenue/-folder-1857#docan3198_9139_5844
mailto:planning@slocity.org
https://sanluisobispo.municipal.codes/Code/17.126
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SUBJECT OF THE APPEAL 
Date the decision being appealed was rendered: ____________________ 

Project address: ________________________________________________________________ 

Application number: _________________________ 

Explain specifically what action(s) you are appealing and why you believe your appeal should be 
considered. You may attach additional pages, if necessary. 

 

 

 


	Name: Craig and Allison Brandum
	Address: 1475 Sydney Street San Luis Obispo, CA 93401
	Phone: 9167301997
	Email: rainsong71@sbcglobal.net
	Check Box1: Off
	Check Box2: Off
	Check Box3: Yes
	Check Box4: Off
	Date of the decision: 03/24/2025
	Project address: 1425 Sydney Street SLO, 93401
	Application number: FNCE-0686-2024
	Explaination of the appeal:  We are appealing the above noted application approved for an 8 foot hedge along the Northeast property of 1425 and 1475 Sydney Street. The owners already have a 6'6" fence (permitted?) that has caused shading of our exterior walls and soil. We have had to remove plants that died because of the fence blocking the sun, we have mushrooms growing in the soil, and mold growing at the bottom of the exterior wall. Permitting an 8 foot hedge would shade the lower portion of the windows of our home decreasing any natural light and decreasing the enjoyment of our home. Who would be responsible for making sure that hedge doesn't grow beyond the 8 feet? 
We currently have a tree in front of our office window that provides privacy to 1425 Sydney Street, they have chosen not to put up window coverings for their privacy. That is part of our appeal, if they want privacy put up window coverings. The other window that faces their property is above our stand alone bath tub, the bottom half of that window is obscured glass and provides privacy to both addresses. An 8 foot hedge would make the room darker and colder.
The owners of 1425 were aware of the difference in slope of the the properties when they purchased their property. Now they are asking for permission to shade our property because they aren't happy with the difference in slope.  WE don't want it to look like we live in a compound from our windows.
As a property owner we have the right to enjoy our property without the intrusion of their proposed hedge.


